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Children and Family Ministries
www.mentorumc.org/children                                  

www.mentorumc.org/sunday-school

Read the newsletter every month online!  Go to mentorumc.org/current/newsletter.

Download our app!
Mentor United Methodist Church

The app is packed with powerful content and resources to help you on the path 
as you grow upward in worship, deeper in discipleship, together in Christian 
community, and outward in service. Scan the QR code to download it now!

Can you even believe it is November?! Well, it most certainly is!
  Hopefully, you and your kiddos have gotten back into the swing of life with a schedule and are making it back 
to Mentor UMC regularly. Sunday morning Kids’ Journey Groups are in full swing, but I’ve noticed that not many 
kids are attending. I do hope that means they are in worship with you, parents and grandparents. If other things 
have been keeping you away, don’t sweat it. I would love to see your smiley faces as soon as you can make it 
back!
  Have you heard the news about Prayer Buddies?! This is a fantastic way for our church to come together 
across the generations. I am looking for families to sign up their kids to be the recipient of prayer! There are 
many adults who are looking forward to begin praying for a child. All adults are screened, go through a 
background check, and complete a training prior to being paired with a child. Wouldn’t it be cool to talk to 
your child about how God works through prayer while someone is praying for them? You can find more info at 
mentorumc.org/prayer-buddy.
  Advent calendars will be available for $5 once again this November. The proceeds from the sale help to keep 
the cost of Vacation Bible School to a reasonable amount. The VBS Team appreciates all the support.
  Parents, are you looking for ways for your child to become more involved at MUMC? If you answered “yes”, 
I have some ideas for you!!! If you have a 5th or 6th Grader it is not too late for them to join StuCo 56. You can 
find all the details and how to RSVP for each meeting and service project at mentorumc.org/stuco-56. This is 
such a great way for your tweenager to get involved! If you have a child under the age of kindergarten and 
who can walk, you may want to consider Parents’ Morning Out on Monday mornings. There are still openings 
available! More details are found at mentorumc.org/parents-morning-out. One other opportunity is for kids in 
grades 1-6 to sing in the Children’s Choir. We rehearse on Sundays from 10:15-10:45. Also, the younger kids, ages 
3 through Kindergarten, rehearse on Sundays from 10:15-10:35. 
While I still have your attention, you may want to put a few things on your December calendar now….Saturday, 
December 1 at 1:00 pm we are going to host an event for ANYONE! It is Christmas Crafternoon:  An Ornament 
ADVENTure. This is FREE, FREE, FREE and for all to join! If you have friends who you think may want to check out 
our awesome church, this is a great opportunity for you. Oh, and a week later, our Christmas play, “The Other 
Wise Man”, will be performed at 4:00 pm with a potluck meal to follow. This is also a FREE event!
  Okay, I think that is all I have for November. ;) Please let me know how I can come alongside you during this 
awesome time of parenthood! I want to resource you and more importantly cheer you on!
By HIS Grace and through HIS love,
                                                                                            - Tammy Palermo, Director of Children and Family Ministries

http://mentorumc.org/current/newsletter
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“Christian Hoarding”

One of the best known scriptures in the Bible is John 3:16. We find comfort and 
hope in the words, “For God so loved the world that he gave His only Son, that 
whosoever believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting life.”  This 
verse has been called the gospel in a verse.  For all the comfort and hope it 
offers, it also brings a challenge.  The two verbs that describe God are “love” 
and “gave.”  God loves, and God’s love leads the generosity of offering His 
only Son.  God loved, and He also demonstrated love with generosity.  

This leaves us with a challenge of self-examination.  How much do we love 
God?  Do we love God enough to sacrifice?  What does our love for God cost 
us?  Certainly this can be measured in the stewardship of our time in service.   It 
could be measured in our personal prayer life.  There are other measurements, 
but it can also be measured in what we give from what we have.

“Take your every day, ordinary life – your sleeping, eating, going-to-work, and 
walking-around life – and place it before God as an offering.” (Romans 12:1 
The Message) All of our lives can be marked by generosity.  Later, in verse 8, 
Paul writes about the gift of giving, and adds, “if it is contributing to the needs 
of others, then give generously.”  The writer of Hebrews says, “do not forget 
to do good and to share with others, for with such sacrifices God is pleased.” 
(Hebrews 13:16).  Generosity and sacrifice are the standards for giving.  God is 
the example.

Recently someone passed on to me an article by Eric Metaxas who presents 
the idea that Christian hoarding is a present danger for Christ’s Church.  He 
cautioned that in today’s prosperity, hoarding could be that subtle enemy 
that snatches away our souls.

He cites an article in “The Atlantic” by Alana Semeuls that reveals that in 2017, 
Americans spent $240 billion on jewelry, watches, books, luggage, telephones, 
and related communication equipment—twice as much in inflation-adjusted 
dollars as in 2002. To hold all this stuff, over the last 20 years new houses are 
23% larger and storage facilities have doubled.  

It seems we have bought into the idea that the pursuit of happiness includes 
having more stuff, leading to the suggestion by one expert that Americans 
have become a society of hoarders.   

The concern, again, is the harm to our souls.  In the parable of the rich fool in 
Luke 12, the man received an abundant harvest, so he built bigger barns to 
keep it, saying, “You have plenty of good things laid up for many years.  Take 
life easy; eat, drink and be merry.” (Luke 12:19) To that action and attitude, 
God calls him a fool.  

On Sunday, November 18 we have the opportunity to offer our commitments 
toward the 2019 church budget and a three-year debt retirement campaign.  
Consider these questions as you commit:
	 How much do you love God?
             How much sacrifice are you making with your commitment?
             Are you building bigger barns?

May you experience the blessing of giving generously to God’s work.

                                                                                    - Pastor Kurt

From the Pastor
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November Prayer Focus  - Nancy Landerholm

“As we also have forgiven our debtors.”   We receive the forgiveness Jesus has 
won for us.  Now Jesus asks us to pray for that same forgiveness for those who 
have hurt or wronged us.  Jesus is not saying that what they did was ok, that it 
doesn’t matter, just get over it.  He wants us to bring the hurts to him so Jesus 
can heal our wounds and we can forgive.  We can be set free from bitterness 
and show mercy for those who wrong us, just as we have been shown mercy.  
Sometimes we will be hurt again, but Jesus wants us to keep bringing the hurts 
to him so he can give us his strength, healing, and grace to rely on him to keep 
us from bitterness.   
Forgiveness is setting the prisoner free, only to realize that you were the 
prisoner. p. 2
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Through The Years  
While much of Methodist Church history has centered on the clergy, from John Wesley  through 

Francis Asbury and others, it must be noted that many lay members of the church have made 
enormous contributions to the cause of spreading the Gospel around the world.  One such person 
is John Raleigh Mott.   Mott was born in 1865 in Livingston Manor, New York in the Catskill region of 
that state.  He was the third of four children and the only son of John and Elmira Mott.  John was 
raised with a strong Methodist upbringing.  The Motts moved to Iowa where Mr. Mott became a 
lumber merchant.  John attended Upper Iowa University, which then had a Methodist affiliation.  
He later transferred to Cornell University in Ithaca, New York.  He received a Bachelor’s degree in 
Philosophy and History in 1888 and was Phi Beta Kappa.  He was active in the YMCA at college.  He 
had originally thought he would follow in his father’s business or study law until, while at Cornell, he 
heard J. E. Kinston Studd challenge him to make a “life-investment decision” regarding his life.  Mott 
decided on a life of evangelization.

Mott founded the Student Volunteer Movement in 1888 to promote evangelization around the 
world.  He traveled extensively with his wife, Leila (a native of Wooster, Ohio) and developed a strong 
rapport with students, church leaders and heads of state.  The Motts had four children, two boys and 
two girls. Mott founded the World Student Christian Federation in 1895.  He traveled to five continents 
to promote the Christian faith, ecumenism and understanding among peoples.  He and a colleague 
were in England in 1912 when an official with the White Star Line, interested in their work, offered 
them free passage on the new liner Titanic.  They declined and took passage on the more humble 
liner S S  Lapland.  When Mott heard about the Titanic’s tragedy, he remarked “The Good Lord must 
have more work for us to do.”

In 1916, President Woodrow Wilson appointed Mott as an ambassador to a peace conference 
in Mexico.  He also served in the same capacity in 1917 at a peace conference in Russia.  He 
maintained communication with the Russian Orthodox Church even after the revolution.  Mott was 
also instrumental in the establishment of the World Council of Churches and was named its Honorary 
President in 1948.

Mott did not consider himself a theologian but was consulted by many in that field.  One of his more 
famous statements was “God desires that we rise above ourselves and our petty ecclesiastical 
concerns until we are united even as Christ prayed.  This unity must not be affirmed only at the end of 
the world but immediately so that all will recognize the power of the Gospel.”

John Mott was award a Nobel Peace Prize for his work to promote peace and understanding in 1946.  
While we may not all win a Nobel Prize, Mott’s work can inspire all of us to do what we can to share 
the Gospel of the love of Jesus Christ.

Do you have any MUMC history you would like to share with the congregation?  Please send it to:

		  Don Humphrey
		  7330 Holly Park Dr.		
		  Concord, Ohio 44060-6704 or e-mail to:  dhumphrey@ameritech.net
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Thank You
My sincere thanks for the cards, flowers, phone calls and visits following my accident at home.  
- Mid Donahue

Dear Mentor UMC Congregation,
Thank you so much to everyone that supported me with my Winter Weather Preparedness 
presentation.  It meant so much to me and added a great deal to my education experience.
- Sincerely, Andrea Cuff

mailto:dhumphrey%40ameritech.net?subject=Through%20the%20Years
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Sunday:
10:00 AM Adult Sunday School
10:00 AM Journey Group
10:00 AM Journey Group Wooledge
10:15 AM Children’s Choir and Cherub Choir
06:15 PM Sunday Night Basketball - Hope Ridge UMC
07:00 PM Journey Group - Nagle

Monday: 
10:00 AM Parent’s Morning Out
10:00 AM Journey Group - Carr
06:30 PM DivorceCare
07:00 PM Men’s Group Meeting
07:00 PM Disciple III Carr/McAdams

Tuesday:
09:30 AM Journey Group - Ring
09:30 AM Journey Group - Palermo
07:00 PM Emmaus/Journey Group
07:00 PM Journey Group - Schwaller

Wednesday:
10:00 AM Journey Group - Wednesday Morning Way
01:00 PM GriefShare
01:00 PM Knitting Group
07:00 PM Imbler Journey Group
07:00 PM Boy Scout Troop #280

Thursday:
06:30 AM Men’s Journey Group
09:00 AM LAMB
10:00 AM OA
04:30 PM Journey Group - Lauren Ring
06:00 PM Canticle Bell Rehearsal
06:30 PM Disciple I - Landerholm
06:45 PM Charter Members Rehearsal
07:00 PM S.A.L.T.
07:45 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal

Friday:
01:00 PM Journey Group - Fournier/Korenko

Saturday:
08:00 AM iConnect Rehearsal

CALENDAR
Regularly Scheduled Weekly Meetings:
These meetings are listed here instead of the calendar. Contact your group leader for any time changes.  
Please see other events on the calendar page.
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Altar Guild will be at the Information Hub on the Sundays of November 4, 11, 18 and 25.  Forms and payments 
may be completed at that time.

Plants designated for the Sanctuary may be picked up after the 9:00 PM service on Christmas Eve.
Plants designated for iConnect may be picked up after the 7:00 PM service on Christmas Eve.

(PLEASE CLEARLY PRINT YOUR INFORMATION)

NAME OF PERSON ORDERING:

IN MEMORY OF:                                                                    IN APPRECIATION OF:

TO THE GLORY OF GOD ____

FLOWERS ARE DESIGNATED FOR   ___  SANCTUARY      ___   ICONNECT

TOTAL NUMBER OF PLANTS ORDERED _____ X $7 EACH = $_________
___  CASH     ___  CHECK

Altar Guild is selling Poinsettias for the Christmas altar displays.  The last 
date to order is December 2.  Checks can be made out to MUMC or 
Mentor United Methodist Church.  If returning your check and form by 
mail, please address as: Mentor United Methodist Church

c/o The Altar Guild
   8600 Mentor Ave. Mentor, OH 44060



Great News from Missions Commission regarding the Annual Thanksgiving Dinner.
   Missions Commission is delighted to let you know that Katelynn Gurbach has volunteered to be the 
point person for this year’s annual Thanksgiving Dinner. Please help Katelynn make this year’s dinner successful 
as we move forward without Jim and Lori Post being present this holiday. 
Now, all of you who spoke to us about wanting to help, have the opportunity to sign up to donate items 
and your time.  This year we are utilizing Sign-Up Genius for this purpose.  Please go to the MUMC website 
homepage, scroll down to the bottom, and click on “2018 Thanksgiving Dinner” under “Around Our Church”.  
You can choose the link to sign up for working at the dinner and/or bringing food items. 
   Using this online system will be the preferred way to sign-up.  It will make it easy for Katelynn to keep up with 
what is still needed. One of the additional benefits is that you will not have to crowd the Information Hub to 
get signed-up for your favorite activities and donations.  You can sign up from the convenience of your home 
and will receive an electronic reminder of what you volunteered to do.  Sign-up is on a “first-come, first served” 
basis, so if you have a certain job that you like to do each year, don’t delay.  Sign up today as soon as you get 
home from church.  
   If you have questions or do not have internet capabilities, Jim, Lori and Katelynn will be at the Information 
Hub following today’s church service.  Additionally, you can call the church office during the week and ask for 
Carolyn if you need assistance signing up for service and donations.

Thanksgiving Dinner Food Donation Guidelines
This year,we are encouraging those folks who sign up to donate turkeys, to roast them at home according to 
directions which will be online and available at the Information Hub. The Posts have created simple step by 
step directions for the perfect roasted turkey.  We may even be able to loan you a roaster!  
There are some people who donate turkeys who are away for the holiday and cannot roast them for 
Thanksgiving, so if you do not want to purchase a turkey, but are willing to roast one, please let us know that as 
well.  If you are donating a turkey unroasted, it needs to be at the church on Sunday, Nov. 18.  
If you are roasting a turkey, it needs to be delivered to the church on Wednesday morning, Nov. 21, freshly 
cooked and warm so that our volunteers can separate the meat from the bones; it is very difficult to de-bone a 
cold bird!  
Finally, if you are delivering a roasted turkey to the church in a roaster, please bring only the parts of the roaster 
that you absolutely need to bring and make sure that each part is labeled with your name so that it can be 
returned to you.
Some additional things for you to know:  If you are donating a pie, it must be baked prior to being dropped off 
at the church.  Due to limited storage space, the best time to drop off pie donations is Wed, Nov. 21 between 
6:30 and 7:30 PM.  
Also, if donating rolls, they too need to be baked before being delivered to the church; please NO brown and 
serve rolls. We just do not have the oven space to do this.
Thank you very much for helping, especially this year!        

Coat Ministry
Your help is needed!  As the seasons change, so comes the need to help those who struggle to prepare for 
Old Man Winter.  In the past, hundreds of people have been recipients of donations made to the MUMC Coat 
Ministry.  We begin this year with a zero inventory, as anything that was not taken last year was donated to 
other Lake County organizations whose purpose, like ours, is to help those in need.  

We are in need of new or gently worn warm winter coats...Men, Women, Juniors, Children and Babies.  In the 
past we have found that one of the most needed/hard to find coats are sizes XL, 2XL and 3XL (both men and 
women).  We are also in need of mittens/gloves, hats and scarves.  

Donations can be brought to church and placed in the bin at the Community Center marked for Coat Ministry.  
Monetary donations can also be made to the church, specifically designating funds are for this ministry.  Coats 
will be distributed at our annual Thanksgiving dinner, as well as the holiday food distribution.  

We pray God continues to use your generosity to meet the needs of so many in our area who depend on and 
appreciate it.  Wishing you all a season of warmth!  Should you have any questions, please contact Maggie 
Goats 440-742-2459. 

Newsletter - Alternate Address for Winter
Please let the office know if you will be at a different address during the winter. The newsletter 
mailing is returned and the church pays a fee. As bulk mail, it is not collected with your regular mail.  
We can take you off the list for the dates you are gone, or we can send it to your alternate address.  Please 
stop in Monday through Friday from 8 AM to 4 PM or send information to Carolyn in the office at cnagy@
mentorumc.org. Thank you!

Ruth Naomi Circle
November 8, 9:30 AM, Adams Parlor
Rev. Bev Wrobel will speak about her trip to Israel.  All women are welcome to join us!
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Food Distribution
Please mark your calendars to help with The 2018/2019 Food Distribution to Mentor and MUMC families in need.  
Food Bags will be given out after church on November 4, 2018 and collected on Sunday, November 11, 2018.  If 
you aren’t able to shop, monetary donations are always accepted and welcome!  Checks can be made out to 
MUMC, noted “Food Distribution” and placed in the offering plate or given to the Office.

Volunteers are needed on Monday, November 12, 2018 at 10:00 AM to organize food!  

Volunteers are also needed on Monday, November 12, 2018  and Tuesday, November 13, 2018 from 4:00 PM to 
7:00 PM to accompany families while they shop and take groceries to their car.
If you are interested in helping with this rewarding ministry, please contact Mike Cosmo at 440-488-4566.

Charge Conference
Our annual charge conference will be held at 4:30 PM on Sunday, November 4 at Hope Ridge United Methodist 
Church.  All are welcome to attend.

More Than a Meal
Call or text Jim Post at 440-477-6130 to volunteer or to get more information.  Sponsors are needed for 2019 and 
help is always appreciated at each meal.

Ohio Guidestone
Molly Hodkey, age 22, was at rock bottom.  She had fortunately gotten herself out of an abusive relationship, but 
she still had no support system, believed she had no employable skills, and her self-worth was shot.  That’s when 
she turned to Ohio Guidestone in Painesville and met with Veronica Curry.  With Veronica’s guidance and Ohio 
Guidestone’s program, Molly received skills training in customer service, achieving certification.  She received 
financial literacy training.  After earning an internship to develop her skills, Molly was awarded a position with 
Parks and Recreation, City of Painesville.  But maybe most importantly, she started to believe in herself.  Molly 
says “Success for me is being able to look in the mirror and being able to say ‘Look what I have done, what I 
have accomplished.  Look what I can do.’”  -  Ohio Guidestone is affiliated with the United Methodist Church.

p. 6
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Young at Heart Luncheon
Wednesday, December 5
Noon in Fellowship Hall  
Hosted by Mentor United Methodist Women

All those 62 years and older are invited to enjoy a Christmas lunch and program with your church 
staff and friends at the Young at Heart luncheon. 

$5 (paid in advance or at the door) covers your meal, beverage, dessert AND fun!

Please call the church office at 440-255-3496 by November 30, and ask to be added to the Young 
at Heart luncheon list!  Let us know when you call if you need a ride. We will be happy to arrange 
one for you!

 

Gingerbread House Craft Fair
Friday, November 2nd from 4 p.m. to 9 p.m.

Saturday, November 3rd from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.

Proceeds from the craft fair help fund 
UMW Mission Programs throughout the year.

Please be sure to come shop – 
tell your neighbors & friends, too.

We have 85+ crafters & vendors!
Attic Treasures, Silent Auction, Amish Cheese

Bake Shop, Country Cupboard and Handmade Crafts
FREE  Admission

Friday Night – 4 p.m. to 7 p.m.
Sloppy Joes & Pizza available

Lunch Saturday – 11 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Homemade Soups * Chili * Hotdogs * Taco Salad

Christmas Eve
3 PM    Traditional Service, Communion Served
5 PM    Traditional Children’s Service Led by Children, 
             Featuring Children’s Choirs and a Special 
             Reading
7 PM    Traditional Service Featuring the Charter 
             Members Choir
7 PM    Modern Service iConnect Worship Team
9 PM    Traditional Service Featuring Chancel Choir, 
            Canticle Bells, Hallelujah Chorus
11 PM  Vesper Service in the Chapel
 
All Christmas Eve services will have candle light with 
the option of candles or glow sticks.   
The 11 PM service will be a quiet, reflective service in 
the Chapel.



Mentor United Methodist Church
8600 Mentor Avenue
Mentor OH 44060
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

MENTOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
www.mentorumc.org • 440-255-3496

 mentorumc

Traditional worship service in the Sanctuary Sundays 9 AM and 11 AM
Modern worship, iConnect, in Fellowship Hall  Sundays 9 AM and 11 AM

Deadline for the December Newsletter is November 9.

“PRESS ON out of the Past into a Vibrant Future” Prayer Vigil
During the week leading to our commitment Sunday for the 2019 Operating Budget and 
In tHis House III for debt reduction, we will have a 7 day, 24 hour prayer vigil.  The dates are 
Sunday, November 11 through Saturday, November 17.  
A large poster with the schedule is located in the Gallery.  You can sign up for any time or 
times during the week, and you don’t need to pray at the church.  In addition to prayer, 
you can spend this time in devotional reading.  When you sign-up, there will be a one-page 
suggestion sheet for devotional reading.

Shopping on Amazon for the Holidays? 
We are registered with AmazonSmile Foundation as a charitable organization. 
When you shop at smile.amazon.com, 0.05% of the price of the eligible purchases 
are donated to MUMC.  There is no cost to the church and no cost to you.   
It is easy to get started visit smile.amazon.com and select Mentor United 
Methodist Church.

http://smile.amazon.com
http://smile.amazon.com
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